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Research Director
Transport and Utilities Committee
Parliament House
George St
BRISBANE  QLD  4000
 
9 April 2017
 
Dear Sir/Madam
 
The hardship we as a family business have suffered since illegal ride sharing and then legal
 ride sharing have operated.
The income has dropped by 50%.  The drivers that drove taxis for us have gone and left to
 search for other means of employment as their income from taxi driving has dropped by
 50%.  We had 103 active drivers and now we have 35 active drivers for 27 taxis.  I have to
 drive  a few shifts every week to keep the business (depot operator) afloat.  All my income
 goes back into the business, to keep the depot viable.  I have had to use all my working
 capital and this has not been replenished.  This is why the proposed cap of 10 vehicles is
 totally unfair and unjust.
Our experience are still the same as they were prior April 2014, but the income has
 dropped by 50%.
We cannot guarantee our universal service obligations due to the lack of drivers.  How
 does it look to visitors to our town when they cannot get a taxi any time they want one.?
 
I have been a taxi driver, taxi owner and operator for 49 years and worked very hard to
 provide a living for my family and to become a self-funded retiree.
I was relying on some of this income so that my wife and myself would be self funded
 retirees, but I will now have to go to Centre-link to ask for the age pension.
 
There are some riding sharing drivers that are driving 70-90 hours a week.  Some riding
 sharing drivers are Police officers, public servants, full time employees and on their days
 off drive for ride sharing companies, some are pensioners that drive to increase their
 income, and then there is students (foreign or Australian or Permanent residents).  With
 the foreign students there is no one to check if there are working over 20hrs per week
 which there are all doing driving ride share.
All this do not make it a level playing field.  As stated before taxi CTP is $5449.00 per
 year; ride sharing vehicle class 4 is $667.00 per year.
Please remember that a taxi is engaged no more than 30% of the time, so why the $5449
 and to be in a class of its own.  Our accident rates have decreased considerable.  I fully
 endorse the Taxi Council of Queensland's list of requirements as the only and safe way
 forward for our customers and us.
Enclosed is an attachment with the Taxi Council of Queensland's list of requirements.
 
Regards,
 
Stefan Przybysz.   
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